First Baptist Church - Hammonds Plains 1839 Hammonds Plains Rd. Hammonds Plains NS B4B 1P4 Tel. (902) 835-5732 www.hammondsplainsbaptist.com

Church Officials:

Deacons (Chair): Karen Blotnicky
Deacons: Wendell Matheson

Rose Snow

Nancy Cross

Treasurer: Susan Daigle
Assistant Treasurer: Ross Haverstock
Financial Secretary: Bev Matheson

Sunday School Superintendant:

Trustees (Chair):

Trustees:

Deacon Nancy Cross
Vernon Kynock
Ross Haverstock

Deacon Karen Blotnicky

Song Leader: Deacon Wendell Matheson

Organist: Lisa Snow

Welcome Visitors!

Thank You for worshiping with us today! Please sign our guest book in the entryway before you leave!

Offering and Gifts:

Sunday, October 26th: \$1,326.00

Visitation

Would you like visitation in your home for prayer or fellowship? Maybe you have a relative or a friend who has such a need? If so, please contact Deacon Karen Blotnicky (835-7960).

Cover Image: ©Microsoft Office Online (http://office.microsoft.com).

First Baptist Church Hammonds Plains



ORDER OF SERVICE

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 2ND, 2008

"While they were eating,
Jesus took bread, gave thanks and broke it,
and gave it to his disciples,
saying:
"Take and eat; this is my body."
Matthew 26: 26

Order of Service*

Welcome & Call to Worship: Deacon Wendell Matheson

Hymn #303: People Need the Lord

Hymn #498: Peace Like a River (Note: we will sing a fourth verse with all

of river - ocean - fountain)

Announcements: Deacon Karen Blotnicky

Scripture: Matthew 26: 17-31

Communion – Rev. Lloyd Baker

Hymn # 505: Love Lifted Me (During the singing of this hymn the children

may go their Sunday School classes)

Pastoral Prayer: Rev Lloyd Baker

Hymn #190: Are You Washed in the Blood

Message: "The Lord's Supper" - Rev. Lloyd Baker

Hymn #543: When the Roll is Called Up Yonder

Offertory Prayer/Offering: Rev. Lloyd Baker

Benediction: Rev. Lloyd Baker

Events and Announcements

Our thanks: This is indeed a special Sunday as two of our longtime favourites lead us in worship today: Rev. Lloyd Baker and Ms. Lisa Snow.

Baptist Women's World Day of Prayer: Monday, November 3rd at 7:30 at Bedford Baptist. Our church is participating. All ladies welcome. If you would like a ride, please contact any member of the WMS

Yard Sale/Bake Table: Saturday, November 8th. Contact Bev or Wendell Matheson for more information.

Bluegrass & Country Gospel Concert featuring Tour Through Time and Catherine and Fred Lawrence: Nov. 15th at Uniacke Baptist Church. Please see insert for details.

Sunday School Church Service: On November 16th The Sunday School will be delivering the Sunday message. Don't miss this special event!

Bayside Camp's New Challenge: Late last week we received notice from the Canadian Diabetic Association that their expected purchase of the existing site would not happen. The loss of this sale is disappointing and places financial pressure on the campaign. We assure you we will continue to pursue the sale of this property. Please join us in making this a concentrated matter of prayer. And, please consider a financial gift this Fall to help us maintain the development schedule thus allowing a full camping season in 2009. For additional information on the campaign or to make a gift, please speak with Bill Stevens, Campaign Director (293-0102) or Rev. John Wilton, Bayside Board Chair (443-1547).

News from Dr. David Smith: Dr. Smith confirmed that he has taken the ministry position in Montreal. He and Mrs. Smith greatly enjoyed their time with us and sent us this message: "Gail and I wish you all the best in this search. We shall be in prayer for all of you, and would ask your prayers on our behalf, as this will be a difficult move and challenging position." We wish Dr. and Mrs. Smith all of the best as they make their way to Montreal.

Special Message to Sunday School Parents: The children have begun preparing for their Christmas Sunday School Concert. Please make every effort to have them in Sunday School each week. If transportation is an issue, let one of the Deacons know, and we will help! We know how busy you all are and we thank you for your support of our Sunday School projects!

Note: Church bulletins and meeting minutes are available for downloading from the Members Links page on the church website. If you do not have a password, or if you experience trouble with downloading, please call Karen.

Next Sunday (November 9th):

Rev. Lloyd Baker will lead us in worship for our special Remembrance Day candle lighting service.

^{*}You are invited to stand for hymns unless you are unable to do so comfortably.